Iron County Memorial Building Restoration Committee Minutes June 8.2015

Present: Bill Thomas, Dorothy and Joe Walesewicz, Pat DiLuna, Scott and Julie Pecotte, Bill Gerlach, Laverne Morello, Judy Nevela, Leola Maslanka

Bill opened the meeting at 5:30 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Pat affirmed that the meeting notices were properly posted.

Pat read the minutes from the May meeting. Joe moved to approve, Judy seconded, minutes approved.

Dorothy reported that Bill Nasi came down to inspect the west door problem. He also gave Dorothy special floor cleaner which is doing a very good job cleaning the floor in that area.

'Bill Thomas reported that he attended a Legion meeting and there was no mention of the situation regarding the Committee paying for use of the equipment in the building. A discussion followed regarding the neglect of the building before the Committee had the lease. It was decided to wait until the Legion brings the subject up before committing to anything.

Joe W. had no communications.

Scott reported that the Fire Department visited and informed him that the fire extinguishers are all outdated Since the inspector will be here one of these days, the five extinguishers should be updated and hung so they are easily visible. Bill Thomas will contact the fire department.

Treasurers Report. Joe reported that the checkbook balance is \$5,732.25 The June bills total \$1,214.22 which includes heat, lights, water and sewer, the Iron County Miner, Giovanoni's, and pest control. Income for the month will be \$850 for weddings and \$400 for rent. The new liquor license will be \$630.

It was moved, seconded and approved to buy a screen door for the door at the bottom of the stairs by Scotti's kitchen. Forslunds was contacted and we will purchase a vinyl door with the necessary hardware for \$64.99

Dorothy said that our goal was to keep the building looking as nice as possible so handed out a list of all the things which must be checked and fixed before keys are handed out for weekend reservations. She and her helpers spend Tuesday afternoons cleaning and checking things over.

On the south side of the building there is one window which is covered with plywood and painted. All of the windows on that side need the same treatment Bill Gerlach will take care of the job and Dorothy will look into getting paint which will adhere to glass for finishing the repair.

Reservations: Range Art Association show is July 24, 25, 26 Will Corcoran called for reservations on Sept.22 for a banquet for the Ruffed Grouse Society Oct. 11 is reserved for a 4-H get-together, and Oct. 17 is reserved for a quilt show

Virginia Bennington has donated a beautiful piano to add to the hall.

The furnace and water problems are on the top of the list to be taken care of before winter. Joe will talk to the man who takes care of the Museum repairs and have him work on the heating system in the Memorial Bldg. while he is in town. He will try to get Marcus Swartz to be here at the same time.

Dorothy thinks we should have the building power washed. Bill talked to Joe Pinardi about doing the paint job also, but was told there was no money in the budget this year so we would have to wait for the painting until next year. Discussion took place to at least do the worst side of the building. There are no water faucets on the outside of the building so someone will contact Gary Laguna to see if we can use a fire hydrant for a water source.

The next meeting will be July 13, 5:30 upstairs in the Memorial Building.

Adjourned at 6:40 Submitted by Pat DiLuna